
BMF Monthly Minutes – 2/19/2012 

 

 
Meeting called to order at 7:02pm by Scott Darrenkamp.  

Meeting minutes for last month approved by Darrell Barton and Tim Buchert. 

 

Bmf would like to extend their sympathies to John Okuniewski on the passing of his 

father. A motion was made by Darrell Barton to send flowers to the family, board 

approved. Melissa Spalding will order them. 

 

TREASURES REPORT- Jeff Landis 
The budget adjustments from last year are going to work. A motion was made by Melissa 

Spalding and second by Aaron Taney to approve the budget for 2012. Board vote and 

approved. The Matt club paid $263 for left over concessions for the previous year. A 

check for the amount of $750 was donated to the sports boosters. $300 was given to both 

Monarch Fire Company and Birdsboro community center for donations for use of 

facilities. We are in good financial shape this year. Motion was made to approve the 

treasures report by Chris Weller and Tim Buchert. 

 

Concessions- Vacant 
The trailer is at B&S sheds in storage, Melissa will have it cleaned. DBYS is going to 

take it soon to use for baseball season. DBYS will need to reimburse BMF for half of the 

year’s storage. Aaron Taney made the suggestion that we get a tarp or cover while the 

trailer is in winter storage to keep the wrapping from fading. The concessions position is 

still open, if anyone interested in heading it up for the year please contact a board 

member. 

 

Registration- Melissa Spalding 
The flyers for the Tuesday folders a ready to go. Registration has been moved from 

Monarch Fire Company to Amity Fire Company. The registration signs have been made 

up they cost $20 a sign. Aaron and Kelli will be putting them out this week. 

 

Fundraising- Kelli Taney 
Riddell is giving us the opportunity to set up a web page for fundraising. We can pick 

what clothing and other items to put on it. They handle all of the money and cut us a 

check for our portion. Kelli will get the products shipped to her and she will distribute it.  

We get 20% of the proceeds from sales. Kelli will set a Ritas fundraising date. Kelli will 

have the lottery tickets printed up. 

 

Cheer Equipment – Beth Shewman 
There are 2 uniforms still out. Will be returned this week. 

 
 



Football Equipment- Aaron Taney 
Game jerseys from Riddell will cost each player $38.00. Riddell representative is coming 

to the first registration to help out. He is sending samples to us for sizing. Melissa 

Spalding will take care of typing up player’s names & numbers. She already modified the 

registration forms for this. Chris Weller is concerned about duplicate numbers on the 

same team. He was assures there are no issues with the ref’s. We will order extra blank 

jerseys incase of late registrations. 

 

Football Operations – Darrell Barton 
BMF pylons still over at high school. Custodian will take them over to the middle school. 

 

Cheer Operations 
Matt’s been holding meetings at island pizza to keep the lines of communication open. 

Cheer camp is scheduled for July 9
th
, 10

th
, & 11

th
 at Wilson Southern Middle School. 

Insurance is offered at $2.00 per participant. Wilson has asked to go to 25% cut of 

profits. We will still make a significant amount of profit. Flyers will be handed out at 

registration. There’s been a price change from JD sports for some of the cheer equipment. 

Please see Matt for the flyer. To make things fare for the kids who are at competition 

level, the coaches would like to have an all star or elite squad for cross over teams. Later 

discussion will be made of there should be a fee involved. They would like to offer an 

open gym one a week for the cheerleaders to practice for one hour. They need to check 

with league, and Matt will talk to Goss. 

 

Parents Day – Kelli Taney 

No Report 

 

Program Book – No Report 

 

First Aid – Vince Whitehawk 

No report 

 

League reps – John O (Not Present) 

No Report 

 

Cheer Rep – Wendy Tucci (Not Present) 
BICYFL may go to PIAA rules. 

 

Coaches Updates 

No Report 

 



New Business 
3 $500 scholarships for students of Daniel Boone school district who have participated in 

BMF will be offered again this year. The school will be posting them, and the student 

must submit an essay. 

Matt Schramm submitted a cheer camp scholarship for Taylor Dallas. She is the top 

candidate on behalf of BMF. 

We need to light the practice fields. We need to check with school & township for 

permission to use temporary lighting for both middle & elementary school fields. We also 

need to look into renting diesel generators w/ lights. 

 

Next meeting March 18
th

, 7:00pm at the Birdsboro community center. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:32. First by Melissa Spalding, second by Tara Myers 

 

Attendance: 

Aaron Taney 

Kelli Taney 

Chris Weller 

Tish Leahy 

Tara Myers 

Amy Rahn 

Tim Buchert 

Melissa Spalding 

Scott Darrenkamp 

Matt Schramm 

Tony Spalding 

Darrell Barton 

Greg Golden 

Brian Kazmorck 

Jeff Landis 

Steve Pangburn 

Steve Beatty 

Nicole Poore 

 

 
 

 


